Hill, Joseph 1888 - 1947

Joseph Hill was born in 1888 and was articled to F.H. Holford in Newcastle-upon-Tyne from 1903 to 1907. He also attended Durham University from 1905 to 1908. He subsequently moved to the south of England and attended the Royal Academy Schools in London from 1911 to 1914.

He qualified as an architect in 1913 and commenced independent practice as an architect in London that year. During the 1920s he was Architect and Surveyor to Hodgson's Kingston Brewery Co., Ltd. and Supervising Architect to the Surbiton Housing Scheme.

He was elected an Associate of the Royal Institute of British Architects (ARIBA) in 1913 and a Fellow of the Royal Institute of British Architects (FRIBA) in 1921.

His address was given as 5 Old Bond Street, London and 17 The Green, Richmond, Surrey in 1913; 115, Moorgate, London in 1923 and 1926; 34 Gordon Square, London in 1930 and 1935; and 124 Sloane Street, London in 1939. He died in 1947.

Worked in UK Works

New brewery premises, Kingston-upon- Thames, 1922-23; rebuilding of the "Wheatsheaf" Inn, Kingston, 1921, and the "Bear" Inn, Oxshott, Surrey, 1923; remodelling of Messrs. Nathan a premises, Panton Street, W., 1919; new garage and fiats for Messrs. Lovell and Christmas, Ltd.. 1921; new factory and showrooms at Taplow, for Wm. Wood and Son, Ltd., 1919; house at Chevening, "Fonthill", for E. D. Lovell. Esq., 1922; restoration of "Ashwells Farm,'" Bucks, for J. S. Lovell, Esq., 1921; remodelling of "Spotted Dog" Inn, Dorking, 1920; formal garden, "Town End", Kingston, for F. G. Rye, Esq., 1919; additions to Dortons", Selbourne, Hants, for F. G. Rye, Esq., 1923; and to "Seascale," Surbiton, for E. D. Spearing, Esq., 1922. House at Weybridge, for N. M. Harrison, Esq., 1923; remodelling of the "Porcupine Restaurant, London, for H. Appenrodt, Esq., 1920; houses at Surbiton for Surbiton Council, 1920-22; house at Surbiton for A. C. Giles, Esq., 1924; remodelling of "Plough" Inn (Old Maiden) and Norbiton Park Hotel, 1924-25 [Source: Who's Who in Architecture 1926]

Bibliography

Directory of British Architects 1834-1914. Compiled by Antonia Brodie, et al. Volume 1: A-K. London; New York: British Architectural Library, Royal Institute of British Architects/Continuum, 2001.

'Obituary'. The Builder vol. 172, 17 January 1947 p. 93

Who's Who in Architecture 1923. Edited by Frederick Chatterton. London: Architectural Press, 1923